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CALENDAR     

Our Year 6 students visited South Sydney High School today.  
Students enjoyed a science lesson and an art lesson. There was no 
cost involved as South Sydney HS paid for the bus to and from the 
school. 
 

   

 
We will be holding our Easter Hat Parade tomorrow at 9.30am on 
the basketball courts.  The P&C will be drawing their Easter Raffle 
during the parade.  Parents, carers and visitors are welcome. We 
look forward to seeing our students display their talents and have 
some fun. 
 
School Interview information will be sent home to families today via 
the SENTRAL Portal and in the newsletter.  More information can 
be found in the newsletter on page 2. 
 
This is Ms Wilkinson’s last week with us before she goes on 
maternity leave for the rest of the year.  We wish her all the best for 
this next life stage and can’t wait to meet her baby soon.  Ms Hearn 
will be teaching 5/6WH full time from next week until the end of the 
year. 
 
I hope our students, families and staff enjoy the four day break from 
school with family and friends.  
 
Thank you to our P&C for the generous termly treat of an ice block 
for all of our students. Thanks to the parents and carers who came 
along to help hand them out. They were enjoyed by all! 
 
Nicole Mayhew 

Principal 

 
 

 

PAGEWOOD PUBLIC SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER  
 

TERM 1 WEEK 9 – Monday 25 March 2024 

 

 

 

MARCH 

WEEK 9 

Mon 25 Y6 South Sydney High 
School visit 

Tues 26 Botany Bites lunch 
deliveries 

 9:30am Easter Hat 
Parade, basketball courts 
Raffle drawn 

Wed 27 K-2 Assembly at 2:30pm 

Thurs 28 Botany Bites lunch 
deliveries 

Fri 29 Good Friday Public 
Holiday 

APRIL 

WEEK 10  

Mon 1 Easter Monday Public 
Holiday 

Tues 2 Students return 

Wed 3 7pm-8pm Webinar – 
Applying for Placement in 
Opportunity Class – for 
Y4 parents 

Fri 5 Secondhand Uniform 
Sale everything $5 

WEEK 11  

Mon 8 School Cross Country K-6 
at school 

Wed 10 Stage 3 Fun Day 

Thur 11 School Photo Day 

Fri 12 Last day of term 

TERM 2 

WEEK 1 

Mon 29 School Development Day 

Tues 30 Students return 

MAY 

WEEK 5 

Mon 27 Interrelate payment due  

Wed 29 Kindy 2025 Open Day 

 
WE HOPE YOU CAN JOIN US FOR THE 
EASTER HAT PARADE TOMORROW 
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MERIT AWARD ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS 

Awards already received 

K Yellow Lara Amelia Caidan Jibraeel 

K/1 Green Alexia Oisin Kai Charlotte 

1C Jayden Aarya Evellyn Viliami 

1/2M Aziah Alexia Jasmine Taiyi 

2B Martina Alex James Alani 

2/3B – Year 2 Glenn 

 
Awards to be presented at assembly 

RAINBOW AWARDS  

Aarya 1C Lilah 1C Jacob 1C Alisha 1/2M Alexia 1/2M Abigail 1/2M 

Taiyi 1/2M Tanvea 1/2M Cayla 1/2M Alexandro 2B Aiden 2B  

 
 

EASTER HAT PARADE 
We will be holding our Easter Hat Parade tomorrow at 9:30am on the 
basketball courts. Parents, carers and visitors are invited to attend our 
Easter celebration. The P&C will be drawing their Easter Raffle during the 
parade. All students are encouraged to design and make an Easter hat to 
wear for the parade. Hats are to be made at home and brought to school 
on the morning of the parade. Parents and caregivers are asked to assist 
their children to make a hat. However, what is important is the joy of 
families working with their children not the size or the most spectacular 
hat. We look forward to seeing all the wonderful creations on the day! 
Thanks! 
Mrs Hawkes 

 

STUDENT/TEACHER/PARENT INTERVIEWS 
In Week 10 and 11 there will be the opportunity for families to meet individually with their child’s teacher to discuss 

their academic and social progress so far this year. They will again be three-way interviews that will have the students 

play an important role in sharing their learning and future goals. Three-way student led learning interviews will be held 

between Tuesday 2 April and Friday 12 April. Your child’s teacher has chosen the available times. Your child should 

attend the interview with you. Teachers have available times before and after school as well during the school day. 

Interviews are strictly 15 minutes. If you require more time with the teacher, please arrange a separate meeting by 

telephoning the school on 9316 9313.  

To book an appointment: 

Go to www.schoolinterviews.com.au 

Bookings will open at 12:00pm Monday 25 March on close at 5:00pm on Friday 29 March. 

 

    Enter the code 5kahe 

     Enter your details 

 

       Select the teacher/s you wish to see 

 

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au
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     Select the appointment times that suit your family best 

When you click FINISH your selected bookings will be emailed to you immediately. If you not receive 

your email, please check your junk-mail, or enter the event code again and check your email address 

spelling. Update your details if email address is incorrect.  

DO NOT DELETE the email you receive. Keep it somewhere safe. You may need to refer back to it at a 

later date. REMEMBER TO ADD YOUR APPOINTMENTS TO YOUR CALENDAR - reminders will not 

be sent home. If you need to view, cancel, change or print your bookings: 

● Click on the link in the confirmation email you received after you made your bookings 
 

● OR return to www.schoolinterviews.com.au and enter the code and the email address you used when making 
your bookings. 

 
 

NO FOOD SHARING 

A reminder for new parents, can you please talk with your child/ren and let them know there is no sharing of food at 

school.  This is a safety issue as some children are allergic to certain foods and colourings.  It is safer if all of our 

students only eat the food supplied by their own parents. Please do not bring in easter eggs or food to share with 

other students. 

 
CLASSROOM ETIQUETTE 

To allow teachers time to be best prepared for class each day, we ask parents and carers not to enter classrooms 
before school without an appointment. If there is an urgent matter, please come to the front office and we will arrange 
for someone to speak with you. Teachers are expected to mark the class roll and begin lessons when the bells goes in 
the morning.      
 

INTERRELATE Y3-6 
A note from Interrelate was given to Y3-6 students in 
Week 8.  They will hold ‘Tricky Talks’ sessions at PPS on 
28 May for students in Years 3-6 and their families.  
 
6.00pm - 7:00pm Session 1:  Where Did I Come From? 
7.15pm - 8:15pm Session 2:  Preparing for Puberty 
 

Session 1: Where Did I Come From? 

Audience: Year 3 and 4 students and their parents/carers 
 
Program focus:  
• Discuss the male and female reproductive systems, 
foetal development and the birth process 
• Personal safety and protective behaviours 
 
Session 2: Preparing For Puberty  
Audience: Year 5 and 6 students and their parents/carers 
 
Program focus:  
• Discuss the physical changes of puberty, emphasising that it can be different for everyone 
• Develop students’ understanding of periods and sperm production, as well as the physical, emotional, social and 
intellectual changes associated with puberty for both boys and girls 
• Enhance awareness of children’s personal safety and protective behaviours 
 
Note: Younger students are welcome to attend Session 2 at the discretion of their parents/carers. 
 
You can attend or both sessions for the price of $40.61. If you would like to attend with your child/ren, please complete 
the permission note and return to Ms McLean by the last day of Term 1. The permission note was sent home with your 
child in week 8 and a copy is on page 7. 
 

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au
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More information is available at https://www.interrelate.org.au/school-services-programs/preparing-for-puberty 
 
Payment 
You will be sent an invoice via Sentral Portal if the note is returned indicating you will attend. Please ensure this 
invoice is paid by 27 May. There will be no cash received on the night. 
 
SPORT NEWS 
Cross Country Carnival 
The whole school Cross Country Carnival will be held at school on Monday 8th April. All students who are turning 8 
years in 2024 and over may compete. Students who are younger than 8 years of age will participate in a Fun Run. 
The amended schedule for the day is outlined below. Due to the number of students in the 8 and 9 year age groups, 
these will be run as separate races. However, at the Zone Cross Country level, 8/9 years are combined. As a result, 
the 8 and 9 year old races will be timed and only the top 4 fastest students across both races will progress to zone.  

 

9:30am - 11:00am: Cross Country Carnival for students turning 8 years and over 
11:00am - 11:15am: K-6 War Cries 
11:50am - 1:00pm: Fun Run for students younger than 8 years of age 

 

The events will be run in the following order: 12/13 years, 11 years, 10 years, 9 years and 8 years. 
On the day, students can wear their sports uniform or their house colours with appropriate running footwear (no spikes 
or bare feet). Parents/carers are welcome to attend the event and are encouraged to sit under the trees near the 
driveway for a clear view of runners coming down the final straight.  
Mrs Sinkovic, PE Teacher 
 
SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS 
Individual, class and specific group photographs are scheduled for Thursday 11 April. Payment envelopes were sent 

home with your child last week, including information about how to pay online, before the school photo day.  

 

Sibling photos - Please note that parents wishing to order sibling photos do not require an envelope if they are 

ordering online. The ordering code on the parents’ regular envelope can be used for ordering sibling photos as well as 

standard packs.  These envelopes are only required for parents wishing to pay by cash. 

 

Payment online direct to The School Photographer should be made before photo day. Please return your photo 

envelope on photo day. 

 
UNIFORM SHOP NEWS 
Please see attached a link to the new Uniform Order Form for 2024 which has been uploaded to our website under 
“P&C / Uniforms, Uniform Shop” https://pagewood-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/p/pagewood-
p/localcontent/Uniform_Shop_Mar_2024.pdf 
 
There will be a Secondhand Uniform Sale Day on 
Friday 5 April at 2.30pm. 
 
SCHOOL HOURS FOR STUDENTS 
There is no supervision in the playground before 
8.45am or after 3.15pm. Students arriving at school 
prior to 8.45am must be booked and signed into 
Star Club, our Before/After Care provider. If you 
are unable to collect your child by 3.15pm you 
must book your child into Star Club.  Teachers 
have meetings, classroom preparation and 
professional learning to attend after school. 
Students cannot be left in the playground 
unsupervised at any time. 
 
ARRIVING LATE TO SCHOOL 
Students who arrive late to school must get a late 
note from the office.  The late note marks your child 
“present” at school as they missed morning roll call.  If your child does not get a late note they will be marked “absent” 
from school that day.  Please remind your child/ren to come to the office if they are late to school. 
 
  

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au
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OPPORTUNITY CLASSES (YEAR 5-6) 

Opportunity classes are for high potential and gifted students in Year 5 and 6. 

Parents apply when students are in Year 4 for placement in Years 5 and 6. It is a two year program. Parents cannot 

apply for Year 6 placement only. 

 

 

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au
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Learn more:  https://education.nsw.gov.au/schooling/parents-and-carers/choosing-a-school-setting/selective-

high-schools/choosing-a-school/opportunity-classes 
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